## DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



November 13, 2018

Douglas E. Hintze Manager, Los Alamos Field Office Environmental Management Los Alamos National Laboratory, MS-M984 P.O. Box 1663 Los Alamos, NM 87545

Dear Mr. Hintze:

We invite you to appear and provide testimony at a public hearing<sup>1</sup> on DOE's interface with the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board. The Board plans to hold the hearing in February 2019 in Albuquerque, NM.

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board Members. Please be prepared to discuss your perspective on the implementation of DOE Order 140.1, *Interface with the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board*, including the Board's access to information, facilities, and personnel, as well as potential impacts to the Board's Resident Inspector program. The Board will post the agenda for the hearing on its web page, <a href="www.dnfsb.gov">www.dnfsb.gov</a>. We will keep you apprised of the hearing date and agenda changes as preparations are finalized.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please inform the Board by December 7, 2018, of your availability to participate. Please contact Mr. John Pasko (202-694-7117) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute.

## DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



November 13, 2018

Richard Verhaagen Senior Technical Advisor,Los Alamos Field Office National Nuclear Security Administration 3747 West Jemez Road Los Alamos, NM 87544

Dear Mr. Verhaagen:

We invite you to appear and provide testimony at a public hearing on DOE's interface with the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board. The Board plans to hold the hearing in February 2019 in Albuquerque, NM.

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board Members. Please be prepared to discuss your perspective on the implementation of DOE Order 140.1, *Interface with the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board*, including the Board's access to information, facilities, and personnel, as well as potential impacts to the Board's Resident Inspector program. The Board will post the agenda for the hearing on its web page, <a href="www.dnfsb.gov">www.dnfsb.gov</a>. We will keep you apprised of the hearing date and agenda changes as preparations are finalized.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please inform the Board by December 7, 2018, of your availability to participate. Please contact Mr. John Pasko (202-694-7117) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute.

# DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



November 13, 2018

Jeffery Harrell Manager, Sandia Site Office National Nuclear Security Administration P.O. Box 5400 Albuquerque, NM 87185

Dear Mr. Harrell:

We invite you to appear and provide testimony at a public hearing<sup>1</sup> on DOE's interface with the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board. The Board plans to hold the hearing in February 2019 in Albuquerque, NM.

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board Members. Please be prepared to discuss your perspective on the implementation of DOE Order 140.1, *Interface with the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board*, including the Board's access to information, facilities, and personnel. The Board will post the agenda for the hearing on its web page, <a href="www.dnfsb.gov">www.dnfsb.gov</a>. We will keep you apprised of the hearing date and agenda changes as preparations are finalized.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please inform the Board by December 7, 2018, of your availability to participate. Please contact Mr. John Pasko (202-694-7117) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton Chairman

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute.

## DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



November 13, 2018

Todd Shrader Manager, Carlsbad Field Office Environmental Management 4021 National Parks Highway Carlsbad, NM 88220

Dear Mr. Shrader:

We invite you to appear and provide testimony at a public hearing<sup>1</sup> on DOE's interface with the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board. The Board plans to hold the hearing in February 2019 in Albuquerque, NM.

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board Members. Please be prepared to discuss your perspective on the implementation of DOE Order 140.1, *Interface with the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board*, including the Board's access to information, facilities, and personnel. The Board will post the agenda for the hearing on its web page, <a href="www.dnfsb.gov">www.dnfsb.gov</a>. We will keep you apprised of the hearing date and agenda changes as preparations are finalized.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please inform the Board by December 7, 2018, of your availability to participate. Please contact Mr. John Pasko (202-694-7117) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton Chairman

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute.

#### DEFENSE NUCLEAR FACILITIES SAFETY BOARD

Washington, DC 20004-2901



November 13, 2018

William S. Goodrum Manager, Los Alamos Field Office National Nuclear Security Administration 3747 West Jemez Road Los Alamos, NM 87544

Dear Mr. Goodrum:

We invite you to appear and provide testimony at a public hearing on DOE's interface with the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board. The Board plans to hold the hearing in February 2019 in Albuquerque, NM.

The format for this hearing will include time for you to respond to questions from Board Members. Please be prepared to discuss your perspective on the implementation of DOE Order 140.1, Interface with the Defense Nuclear Facilities Safety Board, including the Board's access to information, facilities, and personnel, as well as potential impacts to the Board's Resident Inspector program. The Board will post the agenda for the hearing on its web page, www.dnfsb.gov. We will keep you apprised of the hearing date and agenda changes as preparations are finalized.

The Board looks forward to your participation. Please inform the Board by December 7, 2018, of your availability to participate. Please contact Mr. John Pasko (202-694-7117) or Mr. Christopher Roscetti (202-694-7169) should you have questions or to make necessary arrangements for your attendance.

Yours truly,

Bruce Hamilton

Chairman

<sup>&</sup>lt;sup>1</sup> The Board is also conducting this hearing as a public meeting under the Government in the Sunshine Act, and therefore may deliberate and vote to take an action authorized by its enabling statute.